
 
CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP 

CITY OF FAIR OAKS RANCH, TEXAS 

 

 
AGENDA TOPIC: Intersection Analysis for locations near Battle Intense, Hansel Drive, High 

Eschelon, Venturer Lane, and Keeneland Drive 

DATE: February 1, 2024 

DEPARTMENT: Public Works  

PRESENTED BY: Grant Watanabe, P.E., Director of Public Works and Engineering Services 

 
INTRODUCTION/BACKGROUND: 

At the December 7, 2023, Council meeting, Mr. Rich Nichols requested consideration for additional 
stop signs at the intersections of Battle Intense/Hansel Drive/High Eschelon and Battle 
Intense/Venturer Lane/Keeneland Drive. He mentioned several near misses at these locations and 
believes the addition of stop signs will mitigate future incidents. Mr. Nichols made a similar 
request in October 2019. The City Council held a workshop on February 6, 2020. Traffic study 
efforts were halted when the COVID-19 pandemic caused significant changes in traffic patterns. 

In January 2024, the City’s General Engineering Consultant studied these intersections, including 
the capture of drone footage and traffic counts during peak morning and afternoon traffic. The 
purpose of this workshop is to present the traffic study results and to obtain Council guidance on 
which mitigation measures, if any, to implement. Should Council determine that additional stop 
signs are needed at these locations, staff will bring back an ordinance for consideration at a future 
meeting. 

POLICY ANALYSIS/BENEFIT(S) TO CITIZENS: 

 Supports Priority 3.4 Enhance and Ensure Continuity of Reliable Roadway Improvement 
Initiatives of the Strategic Action Plan 

LONGTERM FINANCIAL & BUDGETARY IMPACT: 

N/A 

LEGAL ANALYSIS: 

N/A 

RECOMMENDATION/PROPOSED MOTION: 

N/A 


